
PUBLIC NOTICE 
CLOSING OF PLENTYWOOD CITY HALL 

PLENTYWOOD, MONTANA 
MARCH 18, 2020 

Today, the Plentywood City Council made the decision to 
close Plentywood City Hall to walk-in customers to do our part 
to reduce the dangers of contamination from the Coronavirus. 

This closure will begin on Thursday, March 19, 2020 and 
will remain in effect until further notice. 

The City will stay in operation to conduct its regular 
business, but without the convenience of having its doors open 
for personal service. City Clerk Kelly Thiel and Office Assistant 
Elizabeth Samuelson will be ready to take your calls about 
utility billing or other matters needing attention. You are also 
welcome to call with any questions concerning how this closure 
will affect City activities. Our phone numbers remain 765-1700 
for Kelly and Elizabeth and 765-1740 for City Attorney John 
Hunt. As usual, City Hall will be open during its regular times 
from 8:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M. except during the Noon Hour. 

Payment of utility bills or Court fines, or other messaging 
may be sent through the mail to the City Hall address: 205 West 
1st Ave., Plentywood, MT 59254. As before, payments or 
communications can be made through the "drop box" on the 
front of the building. To discuss special matters, like a zoning 
permit, you may call Kelly or Elizabeth with your questions. 
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The goal of the Mayor and Council is to keep the City 
running with the same services and the same schedule. Your 
support is greatly appreciated but we also want to hear any 
suggestions you have to make things better. 

We regret having to take what would have been, until this 
week, a drastic, unprecedented act. But, given our need to 
protect the health and safety of all who live or visit here, it is 
now necessary for us to do what we can to prevent what harm 
may otherwise result from less care and concern for ourselves. 

Please do what you can to keep yourselves and your family 
safe. 
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Mayor and City Council 
March 18, 2020 


